# **ANNUAL REPORTS**

# OF THE ADDISON UNITED PASTORAL CHARGE FOR THE YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2017



"With God's presence, watching seeds sown by us growing in our community"

# Surely God is in this place!

~ Help me notice! ~





# **BAPTISM**

Maira Helen Tshering, daughter of Andrew Giffin and Sarah Wiles



Wayne Blanchard

Ina Blanchard



# **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

2016 Congregational Meeting Minutes	<b>Pag</b> e 01
Pastoral Charge Supervisor's Report	04
Ministries Section	
Worship Team	06
Pastoral Care Team	07
Church In Action Team	08
Womens Ministry - United Church Women	10
Womens Ministry - UCW Financial	12
Presbytery	13
Ministries Support Section	
Property Team	14
Administration Team	15
Trustees	16
M and P Report	16
Charge Financials for January – December 2017	17
Mission and Service 2017	20
Proposed Budget for 2018	21
Committee Structure for 2018	22
Appendices	
A Addison United Pastoral Charge Church Council Structure	
B Behavioral Covenant	
C Monthly Happenings at Addison United	

# Minutes of the February 5<sup>th</sup>, 2017 Annual Meeting For the year ending December 31, 2016 Addison United Church

Page 01

The annual meeting of the Addison United Pastoral Charge was held in Fellowship Hall at the call of the Council for the purpose of receiving the annual reports of the committees.

Prior to the annual meeting the following motions were received:

**Nomination for Congregational Chair** 

Moved by Ruth Blanchard

Seconded by Myrtle Johnston

that Robin Hoy be appointed chair of the congregation for 2017

CARRIED.

Nomination for Congregational Recording Secretary

Moved by Jennifer Greenham

Seconded by Ruth Blanchard

that Charlotte Hoy be appointed recording secretary of the congregation for 2017. CARRIED

### Motion For Adherents to Vote

Moved by Myrtle Johnston

Seconded by Jennifer Greenham

that adherents be allowed to vote at this meeting on temporal matters

CARRIED.

The meeting was called to order at 1:11 pm. Regrets from Susan and Jack Blunt, Aden and Reta Freeman. A quorum was present and an attendance sheet was sent around. The meeting was opened with Rev Spivey lighting the Christ Candle and Myrtle Johnston saving a prayer. Charlotte Hoy then read the Behavioural Covenant.

### Minutes of the 2016 Annual Meeting

Moved by Charlotte Hoy

Seconded by Vivian Alexander

that the minutes of the 2016 Annual Meeting be approved as circulated. CARRIED.

Receiving the Annual Reports of the Addison United Pastoral Charge:

Rev David Spivey as Pastoral Charge Supervisor spoke about our history and how we are helping other congregations find what their story is and what has brought us together as community. Jennifer Greenham thanked Rev Spivey saying that he was a great part of why we are doing so well.

Worship and Pastoral Care report was reviewed by Myrtle Johnston who thanked everyone for all that they do.

Church in Action was reviewed by Linda Delaurier who stated her appreciation for all the people – for all that they do here in the church and in the community.

United Church Women report was reviewed by Ruth Blanchard and Jackie Walker. Jackie Walker commented that the Misc. Line in the financial report was the new fridge.

Presbytery Report was reviewed by Charlotte Hoy who stated that a lot of networking goes on at every meeting.

Moved by Myrtle Johnston

Seconded by Helen Kilborn

that the Addison ministry reports be accepted as circulated and reviewed. CARRIED.

Minutes of the 2016 Congregational Meeting Addison United Church February 5, 2017 02

Property/Ways and Means report was reviewed by Robin Hoy.

He spoke about the new front doors, the new hardware and the need for rebuild in the spring. He gave special thanks to Nicholas Julien for all his work on our church Web site. He also thanked Elaine Farley for all her work for free communications of church events by print and radio. A great job by both people!!

Trustees report was read over.

M and P report was reviewed by Vivian Alexander who mentioned a new training for their members in March.

Committee Structure for 2017 reviewed by Helen Kilborn.

Moved by Marion Miller Seconded by Linda Delaurier that the Addison ministry support reports be accepted as circulated and reviewed. CARRIED.

### Charge Financials for 2016 report reviewed by Robin Hoy

Questions were answered about expenses of the Worship and Church in Action Committees. Questions were answered about where the expenses from Coffee Break and Simple Fare came from as well as where the funds went from these two events.

Moved by Alan Hayes

Seconded by Ruth Chapin

that the charge financial reports of the Addison United Pastoral Charge be accepted as circulated and reviewed.

The 2017 Budget was reviewed by Robin Hoy

Moved by Ruth Chapin

Seconded by Helen Kilborn

that the 2017 proposed budget of the Addison United Pastoral Charge be accepted as circulated and reviewed. CARRIED.

Mission and Service Report was reviewed by Charlotte Hoy who thanked everyone for their generosity.

Moved by Charlotte Hoy

Seconded by Vivian Alexander

that the 2017 Mission and Service Objective of \$4500 be approved

CARRIED.

Helen Kilborn suggested a round of applause for everyone!! All the work and caring that is our church family inside the building and into the community. !! Applause followed.

No Correspondence.

Minutes of the 2017 C	ongregational Meeting
Addison United Church	h
February 5 <sup>th</sup> , 2017.	

Rev	Spivey	closed the	he meeting	with a	benediction	and the	meeting was	adjourned	at 2:50pm.
-----	--------	------------	------------	--------	-------------	---------	-------------	-----------	------------

Robin Hoy, Chair	Charlotte Hoy, Recording Secretary

In Attendance ( taken from circulated Attendance Sheet)
Helen Kilborn, Ray Bower, Elaine Farley, Rev David Spivey, Myrtle Johnston, Ruth Chapin,
Karl Miller, Marion Miller, Raymond Cutler, Charlotte Hoy, Ruth Blanchard, Mary Pagnello,
Jennifer Greenham, Elvie Clarke, Allan Hayes, Linda Delaurier and Robin Hoy.





## Pastoral Charge Supervisor's Report for the year ended December 31st, 2017

I was commenting to someone not too long ago about the philosophy/theology that keeps Addison United Church alive and moving and deepening its Christian commitment. "It's very simple," I said. "This is it: 'There's a world out there that needs to be cared for and nurtured, and we are claiming this corner of it as part of our responsibility'." And that's precisely what is happening: the cards that go out to bring cheer to shut-ins and the sick, and those who have been dealt a blow of one kind or another; the provision of a place with warm fellowship and hot coffee every Thursday morning, and a free lunch every third Thursday of the month; the decision to make certain that the "family" isn't sent off home to eat lunch alone after worship, but shares the communal table instead; the generous gifting of food and other necessities to the Athens Food Bank through the year, with an extra burst just before Christmas; the ongoing Prayer Shawl Ministry that is so much appreciated . . and there is much more.

And I have spoken to several people over the past year or two about the commitment to proclaiming the Gospel through the Sunday worship, and how many people have been willing to step up and deliver sermons and lead worship, and the rich variety of visitors who have been only too willing to come as visiting worship leaders. And we are following the progress of our own trainee Licensed Lay Worship Leader, Charlotte Hoy with anticipation.

There is no doubt at all in my mind that while many other churches that are struggling to survive are throwing up their hands in despair, Addison is something of a beacon of hope, and can be proud of its witness. It has been good to see how the Leadership Development Fund has been used to assist young people and adults within and beyond this congregation to participate in learning opportunities as far afield as Central America and Vancouver among others. Addison's ministry is extensive.

Having said all that, this congregation is acutely aware of the fact that none of us is getting any younger. We know that with the advent of whatever new structure the United Church of Canada adopts after General Council there will be impacts of one sort or another on local congregations and their ministries. The state of the world's political uncertainties raises questions in our minds. People in almost every sphere of life these days are somewhat preoccupied with mortality questions: how long can we stay open? Is the United Church in its death throes? In the midst of my own mortality ponderings,



two events from this past year came to my mind: the funeral in April for Wayne Blanchard when we heard about his creativity, and the impact he had on the life of this village and well beyond. Not only his memory lives on, but his legacy is woven into the story of this place. The other event is about someone just starting out on the great adventure of life: Maira Giffin who so clearly enjoyed sharing her bag of candy canes with every member of that congregation after her Baptism on Advent Sunday. These things are what our mortality is all about. Making the most of the gifts we have received, and sharing our joy with those around us. Paul wrote to the Philippian Christians and told them, "Fill your minds with those things that are good and that deserve praise; things that are true, noble, right, pure, lovely, and honorable". Good advice in confusing and disturbing times. We continue to pray for guidance.

Once again, I want to thank you for welcoming me into this unique space. I find uplift, encouragement and hope through this community of faithful people and its ministry. God bless you on your journey.

David Spivey



## Summary of the Accomplishments of the Worship Team in 2017

The Addison congregation was privileged to continue with Rev David Spivey as our Pastoral Charge Supervisor. As well as conducting our four communion services throughout the year, he also conducted a baptism and led us in the season of Advent. With the resignation of Susan Blunt in May as the Chairperson of the group, the format of the Worship Committee changed. We extend a wonderful, heartfelt **Thank You** to Susan for all her work for arranging pulpit supply, readers and greeters over the past years. Thank You!!

A Worship Team planned, delivered and found services to cover each Sunday morning worship time from May until December. A big Thank You to the members who stepped forward in faith! A variety of people delivered very inspirational messages thorough PSIA: (Pulpit Supply in Absentia services) from Ministers in the Four Rivers Presbytery. Some of these services were from Rev Lynn Gardiner for Lent, Rev Wendy MacLean for Season of Creation, Rev Shelly Roberts and Chair Person Joanne Fletcher for an Anniversary Sunday. There were others who spoke over the course of the year, like Janet Clapp, Lillian McNamee, Norma Wrightly, Barb DeJeet, Sue Hutton and Donna Garvin. Members of our own Worship Team delivered personal sermons as well.

There were special services held – Stewardship Thank You Breakfast and service, Remembrance Day service led by Ruth Chapin at the Toledo Cenotaph, UCW 55<sup>th</sup> Anniversary service, Old Hay Bay Pilgrimage service, Youth to El Salvador service, Guatemala Stove Project service and the Food Mountain Breakfast and Build A Mountain of Food Campaign kickoff. The annual Candlelight service was held in December and some of us led three (3) Maple View Lodge services over the year.

Not passing the collection plates and having the offering dedication moved to the start of the service has had very positive feedback. Some other churches in our area are now following suit. Another barrier gone for "all are welcome".

The second Sunday of the month is Food Bank Sunday and November is "Build a Mountain of Food". This year we contributed 450 lbs of food and over \$1700 in money. Well done for our small church!! Thank You everyone for sharing your blessings!

The Prayer Shawls and baby shawls are still being Blessed and giving comfort, hope and peace to the recipients near and far, known and unknown.

We say a very Special Thank You to Susan Blunt and Erma Seabrooke and their wonderful gift of music which they share with us each Sunday.

Respectfully submitted

Worship Team



# Summary of the Pastoral Care Accomplishments for 2017

Team Members - Vivian Alexander, Myrtle Johnston, Mary Pagnello

Council Representative - Myrtle Johnston

Mission - The Pastoral Care Team's mission is to provide comfort and show caring to past and present members of our church who are unable to regularly join us at church services and to extend that same comfort and care and also to others in the wider community.

To this end we send cards for special occasions on a regular basis as well as "Thinking of You" cards when appropriate. Phone calls add to this as well as visits where possible.

The Prayer Shawl ministry is capably handled by Susan Blunt with knitting and crocheting being done by talented members of the UCW.

We depend on everyone to let us know when our actions are required and give thanks to those who we count on for this.

Respectfully submitted

Myrtle Johnston



# Summary of the Church In Action and Congregational Life and Christian Growth Accomplishments for 2017

Congregational Life and Christian Growth sponsored a pilgrimage bus and invited other United Churches to join us on a trip to Old Hay Bay Church in August. Old Hay Bay is the site of the beginnings of the United Church of Canada. The folks who went enjoyed the 55<sup>th</sup> Anniversary UCW service, the 2017 Annual Pilgrimage service two services and a great picnic tailgate lunch in between. The people from the other churches who went on the bus expressed much appreciation for our initiative. The plan is to do it again in 2018.

Some of our members also took part in a Memorial Sunday Service in the former New Dublin United Church. Rev Eleanor Russ and her sister Rev Beverly Thompson open this church one Sunday a year for a memorial service. New Dublin church was part of the Addison Pastoral Charge many years ago before the little church in New Dublin was closed.

Our community gardens proved an interesting part of our church work this year. We had strawberries, tomatoes, cucumbers, beans, chives, sage and parsley. Thanks to Raymond Cutler for moving our working compost into the gardens for us.

Coffee Break is an ongoing weekly event attracting people from the community. There is still no charge, only a donation to the coffee sack if one wishes and we serve Fair Trade coffee and Willards donuts; sometimes even other donated treats. We have Fair Trade coffee for anyone who wishes to buy some. Coffee Break is **NOT** a fund raiser, but a partnership with the wider church of "people helping people".

Simple Fare is a free nutritious lunch served on the third Thursday of each month. There is no charge for anyone to come and share this meal. There is a donation jar off to the side if anyone wishes to donate. Any food remaining is given to ones with special needs or saved. Much appreciation to Ray Bower, our gentleman for cooking in the kitchen.

All the monetary proceeds donated from the above two outreach projects after expenses is given away. 10% is given back to the church to assist with ongoing operational expenses. The remaining 90% is distributed around the community and wider church. In 2017, these donations amounted to \$1,623.82. These donations went to the Guatemala Stove Project, United Church Hunger Appeal, Hurricane Irma, the Athens Food Bank and \$680.00 was given to eight (8) choices from the Gifts with Vision booklet of the United Church posted on the bulletin board with our choices highlighted. These Gifts with Vision donations were chosen by the committee as the projects with the most connection to our church rural roots and vision.



We still strive to be a "Green Church" and have installed solar night lights on the outside of our hall. They seem to be working well. We still compost and recycle with the blue boxes. We recycle eyeglasses as well.

Euchre night still carries on every second Saturday of the month. We have anywhere from three (3) to six (6) tables of euchre players with lots of laughter and conversations for the evening. The players age from youth to seniors and in between. The light lunch very often turns out to be a gourmet meal thanks to all for the food contributions. The \$5.00 charge goes to the Building Fund which assists in small repair projects and the well water testing done quarterly. The Euchre door prizes are all donated.

Games night is still the third Saturday of the month. The pot luck before proves very interesting, successful and enjoyed by all who attend. Here again all the people attending enjoy the games or puzzles with much laughter and fun. The people from the outside communities love coming and tell us repeatedly. We very often see new faces at both Euchre and Games night.

As you can see by the above report, this has and is a busy group. I want to thank everyone who participated, participates and / or who has helped in any way last year. You are appreciated.

Our goal continues to be – a light of Christ in our community, to bring people in to meet and enjoy the fellowship of others in a safe, warm and caring place. It is the committee's hope for 2018 that more of our own congregation will attend and share in the blessings, food and fellowship of all these outreach ministries.

Humbly submitted Linda Delaurier



# Summary of the Accomplishments for 2017 of the United Church Womens Ministry

During the year our very capable President of the Addison UCW, Susan Blunt stepped down and Myrtle Johnston volunteered to act in that capacity for the remainder of the year.

Regular meetings of the group are held in the afternoon on the second Wednesday of the month for fellowship, worship and conducting business.

Other meetings attended during the year included the 55<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the UCW at Hay Bay Church in August for which the church provided a bus, the Fall Rally in Perth on September 20<sup>th</sup>, a Leadership Training meeting in Frankford on October 4<sup>th</sup> and the Four Rivers Presbyterial UCW meeting in Gananoque on November 2<sup>nd</sup>.

One of the longest commitments made by the Addison United Church Women has been to the CPHC. For seventeen years a filling, nutritious dinner has been served to members of the surrounding community who appreciate the opportunity to be others while having a meal prepared for and served to them. This occurs on the first Thursday of each month excepting January, July and August.

Many members of the group continue to knit and crochet Prayer Shawls and have been responsible for the distribution of a great many again this year.

In addition to catering to the Rotary Club and Retired Teachers, a successful Spring Tea and an equally successful Fall Bazaar brought in the needed funds for our contributions to the Church, to Maple View Lodge, Sherwood Park Manor and other worthy causes. Grandchildren of members were given bursaries to assist with College or University expenses.

We provide Church services at Maple View Lodge during the year and members also assist there at their Christmas Bazaar.

Some past and present members of the church as well as from the community who need to be remembered receive cheer baskets or plants provided, prepared and delivered by UCW members and their helpers.





Ruth Blanchard and her group presented an excellent program for our UCE Christmas gathering before we were royally treated to a Christmas dinner prepared by Ray Bower and his crew. Members and their guests certainly appreciated being served and having the clean up and dish washing done by these men. This year our gifts were all for the Food Bank. In addition to food, mitts, socks and money, donations of items especially for ladies were received.

With God's help and direction we hope to continue our contributions to our church, our members and our community.

Respectfully submitted

Myrtle Johnston



# Summary of the Accomplishments and Involvement of the Presbytery Rep for 2017

As the Addison appointed representative, I attended and actively participated in all of the full court meetings of Four Rivers Presbytery thoughout 2017. I reported back from these meetings to the Addison Council from February until November. I photocopied all Four Rivers Presbytery Executive and Full Court minutes and added them to the white binder in the church hall. I answered questions on the Remits before the vote was taken.

As a member of the Four Rivers Presbytery, I am still on the Pastoral Relations Committee and also a team member for Pastoral Oversight visits. I participated in two (2) Pastoral Oversight visits in 2017. Also as part of the Pastoral Relations Team, I worked on two (2) Changes in Pastoral Relations (old Search) for different Pastoral Charges within Four Rivers Presbytery. I also attended two (2) covenanting services for new ministers starting in new church jobs.

I attended the Bay of Quinte Conference Annual Meeting titled "Think on These Things" in May at Wall Street in Brockville. I was a member of the Local Arrangements committee and spent a lot of time setting up and running errands during the three day event. I also answered many people's questions about our Church's idea outside the box. I also listened to what other Rural Churches are feeling and what they are saying. As the Four Rivers Presbytery representative from the Addison Pastoral Charge, I

continue to represent our church in the wider community. As such, I attended the Stewardship Festival in May. This is very important ongoing networking.

As part of Four Rivers Presbytery I continued to work on Bay of Quinte Conference Mission & Service committee and the Sexual Abuse Prevention & Response Committee.

My involvement in the wider church allows others from other Presbyteries within the Bay of Quinte Conference and beyond, to receive insight into who we really are as a Church and about our ministries.

# 2018 Goals/Projects/Objectives

I plan to continue to participate in and share my talents with the Four Rivers Presbytery and wider church in 2018. I look forward to continuing to share the information about the changes coming to the United Church structure. I enjoy the rewards working in the wider church brings to our Pastoral Charge.

Respectfully submitted

Charlotte Hoy, Rep



# Summary of the Accomplishments of Council as the Property Team for 2017

The Property portfolio continued under the direction of Council as a whole and with the efforts of a dedicated group of volunteers from our congregation and assistance from trades people when required the following projects were completed:

In addition to ongoing small maintenance tasks and the pumping of the holding tank X 2, the following projects were completed this year through the efforts of volunteers within our congregation and local contractors:

the sanctuary doors were replaced with period doors created and hung by Jim Stinson, a heritage carpenter from Somerset Works;

new fuses were placed in our electrical box by Ken Dawson Electric;

a motion sensor light was added outside of the shed;

the water pump was replaced;

painting of the hall was completed with proceeds from the 2016 Chicken BBQ and the painting of the kitchen with some repairs is being completed;

restoration work on the masonry and foundation of the church was completed by Century Restoration with funds from the general fund and the special projects fund and quarterly water samples continued to be taken as part of our commitment to the Safe Drinking Water Program and all returned clear supported by the proceeds from the monthly euchres under the auspices of council and some congregational members;

In 2017, the required fire extinguisher check was completed by ABC Fire Protection. Our church sanctuary and hall continued to be maintained weekly by Garry Rhicards, our janitor and the grass is cut by our neighbors, Kelly and Robin. Snowplowng continues to be done by Charles Fleming.

The annual chicken BBQ was held again in July and its proceeds have yet to be assigned to a project. In 2018, the following projects have been identified so far: completion of the painting of kitchen; clean up and development of storage space in the upstairs attic room; the installation of a new to us storm door on the far kitchen exit door with a screen; the covering of the soffits with aluminum and the painting of the remainder of the hall exterior. If there are any other projects you feel should be completed or would like to see done in 2018, please see one of the members of Council.

Respectfully submitted on behalf of Addison Church Council



## 2017 Summary of Accomplishments and Activities for the Admin Portfolio

**Portfolio Objective:** To support the Church Council by maintaining all activities/records as required associated with the receiving of donations etc and the paying of expenditures for the following Charge Accounts; the General Fund, the Building Fund, the Memorial Fund, the M and S Account and the Special Projects Accounts

Activities in 2017 towards the objective included:

The completion and submission of the 2017 Charity Tax Return;

The completion and submission of the 2016 GST/HST Rebates and the 2017 1<sup>st</sup> ½ GST/HST Rebate;

The writing of council meeting minutes striving to get the draft minutes out within the two week time frame given by Council while facilitating the update from Council for the Sunday bulletin following the Council Meetings;

facilitating hall rentals for 2017 and maintained the church sign;

facilitating for Council the completion of identified projects in 2017 (see individual projects under Property report)

completing requirements for the music licensing and video licensing as required for 2017/18and purchasing of resources and required subscriptions;

completing the required statistical paperwork from the National Office and the Mission and Service portfolio;

working throughout the year with the webmaster to maintain the website and coordinated the technology equiprment upgrade which was required and drafting the first attempts at a bylaws /guideline for Addison United Pastoral Charge.

**NOTE:** Council reaffirmed the following policies in 2017: the Behavioral Covenant and the Accessibility Policy

# Subcommittees under the Administration Portfolio

M and P Committee and the Board of Trustees

2018 Goals/Projects/Objectives

Complete the 2017 2<sup>ND</sup> Half GST/HST return and 2018 1<sup>st</sup> Half GST/HST Rebate Complete the 2017 Charity Tax Return and the required statistical forms from National Ongoing monthly work associated with the church books

Respectfully submitted Robin Hoy





# Summary of the Accomplishments of the Trustees for 2017

Members: Helen Kilborn, Allan Hayes, Jack Blunt, Rev David Spivey.

With the increase in the market value of the Church's preferred shares, RBC Dominion Securities recommended the Church convert their preferred shares to two year GIC's at approximately 2.4% interest rate. GIC's are low risk investments whereas the preferred shares had provided 4.5% interest but had a variable market value. The current Church account value is \$29,314 vs \$25,532 in Dec 2017

Respectfully submitted

Jack Blunt

# Summary of the Accomplishments of the M and P Committee for 2017

Members: Vivian Alexander, Ray Cutler, Jack Blunt

An evaluation was completed on the Organist, Treasurer and Secretary. Since the Caretaker was ill for a few months and could not attend a formal evaluation meeting, Vivian and Jack had an informal conversation with the Caretaker. There appears to be no issues with our employees. The Addison United Church is very fortunate in having such willing, conscientious and caring employees.

Submitted on behalf of the Committee.

Jack Blunt





# 2017 Mission and Service Fund of the United Church of Canada



Addison United Pastoral Charge Goal for 2017 \$4500.00

As of December 31st, we exceeded our 2017 goal \$5600.00







# 2018 Budget Working Summary MINISTRIES BREAKDOWN

46 % Worship
Worship
26 % Pastoral Care
17 % Congregational Life
11 % Church in Action



Ministries 2017 Actual

Worship (46%)

\$16863

Pastoral Care (26%) Cong Life/CIA (28%)

\$ 9347 \$10673 Ministries Proposed 2018

\$16514 \$ 9334

\$10052

Cong Lile/CIA (20%) \$10073			\$10052					
Ministries	2014 Actuals	2015 Actual	2016 Actual	2017 Proposed	2017 Actuals	2018 Proposed		
Worship	176.07	1046.97	1072.99	1000.00	326.91	1000.00		
CL and CG	81.20	289.17						
Pastoral Care	106.13	81.35	43.92	200.00		200.00		
CIA til2016, CIA/CLCG	206.44	143.68	222.97	500.00	606.90	750.00		
<b>Church Structure</b>						7,00.00		
Central Charge	15613.50					***************************************		
Administration	995.23	797.08	1388.57	1500.00	837.28	1200.00		
Telephone	700.42	777.19	728.00	900.00	860.72	1000.00		
Internet /Web	120.90	1140.45	1454.61	1200.00	1295.06	1300.00		
Licensing	155.00	234.75	222.53	250.00	64.00	150.00		
Personnel						250,00		
Caretaker	1080.00	1325.00	1560.00	1650.00	1800.00	1800.00		
Honorariams	975.00	2020.00	2080.00	2100.00	2120.00	2200.00		
Pulpit Supply	661.41	7889.25	10396.86	12000.00	9797.79	10000.00		
Presbytery Rep	50.00		60.00	100.00	60.00	100.00		
Shepherding Ministry	5991.00	************	7544		-201001-22312			
Property								
Hydro	5759.22	6381.54	5747.33	6200.00	5553.92	6000.00		
Insurance	2752.00	2925.72	2926.04	3150.00	2867.26	3250.00		
Pump Service	430.00	225.00	225.00	450.00	460.00	500.00		
General Repairs	762.14	2633.99	839.79	1000.00	8093.20	3500.00		
Snow Removal	1175.20	542.40	135.60	500.00	316.40	600.00		
Carpet Cleaning	***********		Adjustance also	500.00		500.00		
Misc.		701.30	(70000000000000000000000000000000000000	1000.00	199.00	1000.00		
Advertising		1575.56		250.00	255.00	250.00		
Presbytery Assessment	309.44	1237.60	1361.56	1200.00	1122.96	1200.00		
CAM		359.43	329.33	500.00	502.00	500.00		
	38100.30 (82%)	32325.43 (94%)	30795.10 (86%)	36150.00	36883.40 (102%)	35900.00		





### **COMMITTEE STRUCTURE AND MEMBERSHIP 2018**

MINISTRIES

**Worship Team** 

Ruth Chapin, Vivian Alexander, Robin Hoy,

Charlotte Hoy and Myrtle Johnston

**Pastoral Care Team** 

Myrtle Johnston (C),

Mary Pagnello

and

Vivian Alexander

**Church in Action Team** 

Linda Delaurier (C),

Myrtle Johnston

and

Charlotte Hoy

**Womens Ministries** 

Ruth Blanchard (C), UCW Rep

MINISTRIES SUPPORT

**Property** 

Ways and Means

Council as a Whole

Admin/Treasurer

Robin Hoy (C)

**Trustees** 

Jack Blunt, Allan Hayes, Helen Kilborn,

and Reverend David Spivey

M and P

Jack Blunt, Ray Cutler and Vivian Alexander

Presbytery Rep

Charlotte Hoy (C)

Pastoral Charge Supervisor Reverend David Spivey (C)

(C) – Representatives to Church Council

**Music Providers** 

Susan Blunt and Erma Seabrooke

Webmaster Caretaker

Nicholas Julien Garry Rhicards

**NOTE:** Anyone interested in helping out on a committee even for a special project, please contact Committee/Team Chair

Respectfully submitted
Addison United Church Council

Care Team Pastoral Chair Pastoral Charge Supervisor Worship Team Working Group Team Chair \*\*includes Church In Action CLCG ADDISON UNITED CHURCH Congregation Presbytery Rep Ministry Womens Rep Rotating Chair of Council Monthly Managed by Council as Property a whole **Team Chair** Recording Secretary Admin and

APPENDIX A
ADDISON UNITED CHURCH COUNCIL
2018 ORGANIZATIONAL CHART